6th GRADE FIELD TRIP TO VICTORIA, BC

FRIDAY May 11th, 2007

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Our field trip to Victoria, BC is rapidly approaching.  Most of our students have a birth certificate on file in the office but if the box below is checked please make sure to get a copy of your child’s birth certificate to the CMS office as soon as possible. They must be processed by office staff and copied for our trip so please do this by Monday, May 7th.  A passport OR photo I.D. is also suggested for the trip.

Your student has no birth certificate on file _________.

MUSEUM ENTRANCE FEES/FERRY TICKETS/TRANSPORTATION COSTS:

If your student has not yet given their check to the Chimacum Middle School office, please help us by turning this in as soon as possible.  Adult fees need to be paid to the office as well – your student may bring just one check if you are coming as a parent guest or a chaperone one check for the two of you is fine. 

Student fees:  Age 12 and up $43.50



Age 11 or younger $32.00


Adult 37.00

In addition you may choose to bring money for the entrance fee to the Wax Museum (about $5.00) and spending money for shopping, food, or visiting other attractions like the Undersea Gardens, etc.
The first four chaperone names received by your student’s teacher were given a free museum ticket. If you have a reduced fee your name will be marked on the line below. 

** Reduced adult fee ______________________

Parent Chaperones:  You will need to bring your own picture ID such as a driver’s license and a passport or a birth certificate!  You will be receiving a list of chaperone expectations to read and sign to make your job easier and to help students make this an academic and fun field trip. 

CHAPERONE EXPECTIAIONS FOR VICTORIA FIELD TRIP

1)  All students will take the bus to the ferry (please don’t drive your own student to Port Angeles as this will make the school’s attendance for the day incorrect.) On the way home parents who drove to Port Angeles can take their own child home early by checking in with his or her teacher but may not take any other students home in their vehicle.

2) If you wish to drive to Port Angles that is fine – there is parking available but it is mostly for a fee.  Please remember to wear comfortable walking shoes, dress for a variety of weather and bring your own picture ID and birth certificate!

3) Our kids’ safety is our primary concern so please know where the students in your group are at all times.  Students will need reminders not to run on the ferry, pick up their own trash, and be considerate of other personnel, ferry passengers and staff as well as any wildlife. Ferry elevators are off limit to students.

4) In Victoria kids need to stay with their own designated chaperone.  Chaperones are welcome to join another group as long as they keep track of their own assigned students themselves.

5) Chaperones need to make sure that they and the students in their group take the full tour of the Royal British Canadian Museum and Parliament Building at the designated time periods since this is an academic field trip. 

6) There is no gum allowed in the BC Museum or the Parliament Building.  Please remind kids to get rid of it ahead of time.  In the BC Museum adults and students will leave backpacks in a central unsecured location during the tour.  You can pay a small fee for a locker if you wish or just hand carry valuables like purses, etc.

7) Please help the students in your group fill in their trip booklet.  It will be evaluated as part of the Canadian Studies unit.  We do want the kids to have time to shop and experience the culture as well so a balance between time spent filling out the booklet and exploration would be ideal.

8) Please be on time for immigrations and customs check - they really take a long time and we can’t board the ferry without the entire group.  Birth certificates will be passes out to students by their teachers and then collected and passed out again when we come back into the United States. 

9) We know that it goes without saying but since this is a school function chaperones may not smoke, or purchase or drink alcoholic beverages on any part of the trip.

Thanks so much for helping make this a memorable and educational trip! 

The Sixth Grade Team

I have reviewed these expectations.  Signature ___________________

